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Upcoming Events 

 
September 2 - Labor Day 
                 office and food pantry closed 
 
September 7 - Friendship Circle, movie  
                          night “Racing in the Rain” 
 
September 17 - Men’s Breakfast - back at 
                            Perkins Restaurant! 
 
September 24 - Mystery Dinner  

Please visit our website at 
www.nlcww.org  to view the 
NLC calendar, submit requests  
for dates/events, download 
sermons, among other things. 
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 LETTER FROM COUNCIL PRESIDENT  

It is September and school has started. We had our annual 
blessing of the backpacks, which celebrates the joy of our school-
aged children as they head back to classes with heavy loads of 
supplies and books. They often return to school with mixed 
feelings --  what will my new teacher be like, will I have some old 
friends in my class or will I meet new friends, how hard will the 
lessons be, will I get to participate in my favorite extra-curricular 
activities. In September, our church family begins to look 
forward to some new beginnings in the fall. We are looking 
forward to seeing friends return from their summer retreats, 
new chances to study together, changes in temperature, fall 
festivals, and preparations for the coming holidays.  

This month our Sunday School program will start again. Under 
Linda Russo’s guidance, our children will begin a new year of 
studying God’s Word and learning about Jesus. We can all pray 
that our Sunday School would grow in numbers this year and 
that all who attend would learn about and experience the love of 
God through sharing with one another.   

Typically, we begin to have more Adult Forum sessions as we 
move into the Fall and Winter months. Our snowbirds start to 
return and the number of activities being to expand. I’m grateful 
that the Evangelism Team kept things alive during the Summer 
months; Vicki Page and Pastor Mattei led a study entitled 
“Gospel in Life” during July and August. As we continue through 
the year, I look forward to further interesting study 
opportunities for all of us. Karen Crawford has recently accepted 
the position of Ministry Area Leader for Christian Education. She 
has begun meeting with the various committees within her 
Ministry Area and I am excited to see new prospects arise for our 
learning and spiritual growth. I pray that we feel the movement 
of the Holy Spirit in our midst as we study.   
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Donna Olsen began to hold choir rehearsals at the end of August. 
As choir members return from their northern refuges from the 
Florida summer, the choir will begin to grow again, and we can 
all enjoy the sounds of choir anthems in our worship services. I 
am looking forward to being part of this group and the 
preparation for our Fall and Winter anthems and our Christmas 
Cantata. If you are looking for a group to join and enjoy singing, 
touch base with Donna. She can always find another choir robe, 
music folder, and a place for you to sit.   

The Fellowship Committee will be starting their activities for the 
Fall and Winter months. Patti Cotter has a marvelous group of 
people who organize Mystery Dinners, the Fall Festival, and 
other wonderful events for all ages. Be on the look out for fun 
activities from this group. And I’m sure Patti would love to have 
more people on this committee. As the old saying goes, many 
hands make light work.   

Fall and Winter are coming and we all can prepare ourselves for 
the joy the seasons bring. Let’s join together in all the wonderful 
ways we will have to celebrate and to worship Christ. I challenge 
you to look for new opportunities, and new ways to live and 
grow together in the Spirit.  

 

Blessings in Christ, 

Ed Lewis  
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SPIRITUAL LIFE 

ALTAR GUILD – September 18, 2019, 10:00AM.  We invite 

anyone (male or female) to attend one of our meetings on the 
3rd Wednesday of each month at 10:00AM (to find out what 

we do and how we do it). If you have any questions you would 

like answered before that please, call Janet DeVico at 352-

597-0150. 

WORLD FLAG PROJECT We are looking for 25 new world 
flags for our sanctuary to use on World Communion Sunday 
and ELCA Global Mission Sunday, October 6th. If you can 
help, please take an envelope from the display in the narthex 
and follow the instructions on it. (Remember to write your 
name on the board, too!) Cost is $30 for the flag, pole, and 
stand. The last day to sign up is September 29th. This will 
be the last year of the project if we meet our goal! Thank 
you! For more information, please contact Carlan Helgeson at 
352-686-3367 or cdhelgeson@gmail.com. 

SOUL SEEKERS  -  September 9, 7:00PM.  We would like to 
welcome you to be a part of a Spirituality Group at Nativity 
Lutheran Church.  This group is designed to support and 
encourage our relationships with God as we face the 
challenges and joys together.  We will meet the second 
Monday of the month beginning September 9, 7:00PM to 
9:00PM, in the Sanctuary.  We will share our own experiences 
of God and learn from one another how to make our 
relationship with God stronger and more meaningful. Included 
in our time together will be times of silence, times of reflection, 
times of sharing, times of journaling, times of prayer, times of 
reading scripture, times of being in the presence of God, times 
to share images of God and our spiritual journey, times 
to experience elements that bring us closer to God through 
touch and taste and sight and hearing and smell. This group is 
open to all…. young, not so young, male, female, community 
members, members, friends, anyone who is seeking and has 
a willingness to explore their relationship with God is welcome! 
Questions please contact Michelle Mehan-Conklin at 727-267-
1047 or email at shelltbfb@hotmail.com. 

mailto:cdhelgeson@gmail.com


5 

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE   

Those of you who have been members of the Lutheran 

church for some time surely know that fall is the season 

during which you typically hear the most from your 

Stewardship Committee. Most of our stewardship messages 

in Nativity have centered around our overall commitment to 

supporting our church and its ministries rather than simply 

emphasizing the financial requirements of supporting our 

church (or any church).  The reason for that is financial 

support is just one aspect of good stewardship and a good 

stewardship program.   At this time of year, however, we do 

have to talk about money.  That's partly because this is the 

time of year that we start planning our budget for the next 

fiscal year.  But this is also the time that many of our 

ministries are gearing up for the next year after a summer 

break.  Further, we share the problem of many churches in 

Florida: snowbirds have been worshiping and contributing to 

churches up north and sometimes forgetting their church 

here Florida.  This is a brief reminder-- our income is always 

much lower in the summer than in other times of the year. 

Your action in any amount will make a difference! 

MIDDAY PRAYER  - Weekdays at 12:30PM 

The Midday Prayer is a brief break during the day to find 

rest and renewal in prayer. All are welcome. People may 

gather for a few moments together at 12:30PM every day 

and then go about the rest of their day or if they would like, 

they can stay longer in prayer in the sanctuary.  Please join 

us and help spread the word. 
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OUTREACH 

MISSION OF THE MONTH — HAITI 

The Global Mission Committee of the Florida-Bahamas 

Synod is involved with three Lutheran Churches abroad for 

mutual spiritual support and Christian fellowship. Our 

Companion Synods are the Eglise Lutherienne d’Haiti 

(ELH), the Evangelical Lutheran Church of Guyana (ELCG), 

and the Iglesia Evangelic Unita-Sinodo Luterano (IEU-SL) in 

Cuba.  

Funds are still being solicited for special projects in Haiti 

(seeds, goats, church windows and doors, office 

equipment), and for impoverished congregations. 

 

Thank you for taking part in our 2019 Baby 

Bottle Campaign.  We are excited to let 

you know that your church donated 

$1,181.38. 

Rejoicing in God’s goodness because of you, 

Cheryl Bennett, Executive Director 

 

NLC’S SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE - Every service is 

easily accessible from Nativity's website. ALSO, Sunday 

night at 6pm, tune in to WZEU-FM 102.9 on your radio for 

a rebroadcast of our previous weeks’ Sunday Service.  If 

you are Interested in sponsoring one of the services broad-

cast on WZEU in memory or honor of someone, cost is $25 

and place your donation in a green envelope and mark it 

WZEU and place in the offering plate. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION (Discipleship) 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL - every Sunday, 9:45AM-
10:45AM.  Classes for children 3 and up!  

CONFIRMATION CLASS will resume again September 8th 
in the Youth Room. 

COMMUNITY LIFE 

WOMEN OF NATIVITY 

All women members of Nativity Lutheran Church are 
automatically members of W.O.N. and are welcome to 
participate in all sponsored activities of W.O.N. 

 
SCHOOL SUPPLY PROJECT:  Thank you to all the ladies 
(and men) who helped stuff and distribute school supplies to 
those in need, and to everyone who contributed to its 
success. A total of 54 bags were distributed. Notes were 
taken to improve the organization of this project for next year, 
and we will be finished before school starts.  

Doreen Davis, President 
Women of Nativity 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS:  The next WON Board 

Meeting - Tuesday, November 12, 2019.  We will be 

finalizing the Christmas Luncheon plans and begin planning 

the Annual Meeting luncheon and other January-March 

activities. All women of nativity may attend and give advice or 

volunteer, leaders of groups vote. We could use some new 

ideas!  
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 CARDS R US - Wednesday, September 4 & 11- 12:30PM-

3PM.   

Cards R Us will meet the first and second Wednesdays in 

September, on the 4th and the 11th.  We'll make cards from 

12:30PM - 3:00PM in Al Lien Hall.  If you enjoy making 

friends, talking and being creative, this mission activity is for 

you!  You will be helping people that are experiencing one-

time emergencies through the cards you make.  Donations 

for our cards, which are offered for donations in the Narthex 

and in the Administration Building hallway, are given to 

Pastor's Discretionary Fund.   

FRIENDSHIP CIRCLE will see the movie Racing in the 

Rain, and enjoy a meal together on Saturday, September 

7.  This is a comedy-drama about a golden retriever, a race 

car driver, and his family.  Details on which theater, and on 

movie times, are unavailable until earlier that week.  Circle 

members will receive the itinerary via e-mail; anyone else 

interested in attending, please call Susan Nordstrom at 352-

428-1918.  

PAINTING CLASS - Wednesday, September 4, 11, 18 & 

25,  2019 - 10AM-12PM.  We meet every Wednesday in Al 

Lien Hall.  For more  information, contact Germaine Major at 

352-686-0416, or Penny Morman at 352-888-1829. 

MARY JOY CIRCLE - Thursday, September 12, 2019- 

12:30PM  Our monthly Bible study continues on Thursday, 

September 12, 2019, at 12:30PM in Al Lien Hall.  All women 

of Nativity are invited to join us and we look forward to 

welcoming you. For more information, please contact 

Evelyn Lawlor at 352-835-7784. 
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MEN’S BREAKFAST - Tuesday, September 17, 2019 - 
8:30AM.   

Please join us at PERKINS RESTAURANT, 4685 
Commercial Way, Spring Hill, for fellowship and  breakfast.  
For more info on this group, please call Jim Christensen at  
352-683-9141. 

DAYS FOR GIRLS - next meeting will be September 19 

at 9:00AM.  Days for Girls is a non-profit organization 

formed to help girls in developing countries stay in school.  

Through the Trompeter Fund and Thrivent Financial, WON 

(Women of Nativity) have been able to participate in this life 

changing mission. Please consider joining us. For more 

information,  contact Jill Helgeson at 352-686-3367. 

CRAFTY LADIES - Fridays, 9:00AM - 11:00AM. 

We are a group of approximately 17 women, who meet 
every Friday morning at Nativity from 9:00AM until 12:00 
noon.  These dedicated ladies, iron, cut squares, pin and 
sew the quilts together, and tie a knot in every square.  
Please come and join us.  Questions? Call Jill Helgeson at 
352-686-3367. 

THE NATIVITY CUP GOLF TOURNAMENTS will resume 
starting on September 15, 2019, at Timber Pines. 

They will be held at 2:00PM on the 3rd Sunday of each 
month in September, October, November, January, February 
& March. 

Sign up sheets will be in the Narthex a few weeks prior to 
each event.   Information can be obtained from Jim Runyan 
at 609-385-6679, or see him on Sundays in the choir. 

We encourage all to sign up as we have a lot of fun both with 
the golf & the dinners afterward.   Skill in golf is not needed. 
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FROM NATIVITY’S FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

Attendance:  July’s attendance was down more than expected.  
Perhaps Independence Day holiday, hot weather and rain, rain, rain 
may be the reason?  As the snowbirds begin returning in August, I 
expect attendance to increase. 
Income:  With less attendance comes less giving.  Our envelope giving 
is ~$14K below weighted expectations.  However, our ‘Other’ giving has 
helped keep the total income shortfall to $8K.  As more of our 
congregants return, I expect giving to pick up.  Unfortunately, I am not 
optimistic that we can recover $14K in the next 5 months and still meet 
our expected monthly goals.  
Expenses: Expenses have been held down through the tireless work of 
our treasurer.  With expenses $4K below expectations, that makes our 
deficient manageable for now.  As Fall begins, our expenses will 
increase as our members return. 
 
Peace,  --Jane Henkel 
2019 Financial Secretary, Email: jane.henkel@nlcww.org   
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As we approach the end of summer and fall begins, Nativity’s Finance 
Team’s thoughts turn to next year’s budget and the yearly process that 
is used to arrive at a realistic budget.  We are beginning a bit earlier this 
year as we anticipate lively discussions due to numerous anticipated 
fixed budget pressures in 2020 (e.g. mortgage refinance/reset in 
October). 

If you are a Committee Head or are on a committee that has a ‘line 
item’ in the budget in the past, please begin thinking of what you have 
spent in the past and may need in the future.  Also—new this year—
please consider alternate sources of income other than the operating 
budget to fund your group.  These include:  Balance Sheet Funds, 
Memorial Funds, Thrivent Action Team funds or fund raisers. 

Questions or comments may be directed to Jane Henkel, Financial 
Secretary at jane.henkel@nlcww.org or via cellphone: (651) 402-1473. 

1) Years 2015 thru 2017 attendance is for the ENTIRE year. 

2) Attendance for 2018 & 2019 are thru the current MONTH (i.e. July 2018 
vs July 2019) so we can see a 1:1 comparison. 

3) The figures above the green bars is the AVERAGE number of 
attendance (I add total attendance each Sunday and divide by number 
of weeks in each month) on top of each 2019 bar graph.  The TOTAL 
of these numbers divided by number of months is how the large bar 
above is figured.  (e.g. total so far is 1747 divided by 7 months = 249.) 

mailto:jane.henkel@nlcww.org
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PATTER FROM PATTI 

 
Well it is almost the end of summer, and I hope all of you 
had a happy and safe one.  Thank you for all of the prayers, 
cards, calls, e-mails, and good wishes you have been 
sending my way. Sadly still do not have any answers yet, 
still hoping.  Meanwhile we need to start our season.  Here 
is what we have planned so far: 

 
 
MYSTERY DINNER:  Tuesday, September 24th, 4:00PM, 
meet at Nativity Lutheran Church (Winemiller Hall). 

 
We always start out our season with a mystery dinner to see 
folks we have missed and get into the action again.  OLe 
OLe this is a good one, quite a fiesta to be had.  We will 
meet at church at 4:00PM for refreshments, and then move 
on to an undisclosed restaurant.  We will start taking 
deposits of $10 per person on Sunday, September 8th, that 
will be refunded to you when you arrive at church. If you 
have never joined us for one of our activities this is a good 
one to start. 

  
  
FALL FESTIVALL: October 19th,  5:00PM 

  
It is time for our annual fall event again, join us for a fun 
night of great food and song around the campfire.  Out 
menu is brats, hot dogs, baked beans, kraut, chips, salad, 
apple pie alamode.  Around the campfire, roasted 
marshmallows and s’mores. Yummy.  We will start selling 
tickets on September 22nd.  Cost is $5.00 for adults, $1.00 
for kids, free for Luther League.  Come on and join us, it is 
always a fun night. 
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Our first fellowship meeting is on Tuesday, September 
10th, at 10:30AM.  We have a wonderful committee, but 
always welcome more, singles, couples, MEN, etc, come 
and join us.  We are truly a family.  I can’t tell you how 
grateful I am for all they did this last year when I was not 
able.  At one point they thought it would be a good idea to 
just pull in the recliner and let me sit in it.  That did not 
happen. They work hard, like a fine tuned machine, but 
have a good time doing it.  If you would like to see what we 
are about, come to our meeting or give me a call at 352-
797-9682. 

By next month we will have a better idea of what our 
calendar of events will look like, if you have any 
suggestions, bring them on. I have to admit after 15 years 
as chairperson, I feel I am empty sometimes so I would 
welcome them. 

 Patti Cotter 

 

 

COMMUNION MINISTRY HELP NEEDED.  With so many of 

our members being temporarily (after surgeries and medical 

procedures) or permanently housebound, more people are 

needed to bring them Holy Communion. If God is calling you 

for this important ministry, please contact Pastor Giuseppe. A 

short training is all that is needed. 

COUNTERS NEEDED — Every week donations are counted 
by a group of volunteers who sort envelopes into numerical 
order, open them, indicate the amounts, and run an adding 
machine tape to prove each group of envelopes.  The group 
meets at 8:45AM once a month, and it takes about 1.5-2 hours 
to complete.  For more information, please call Ernie Horeis at 
352-666-7584. 
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HELP WANTED WITH NLC WEBSITE.  The Communication 
team is looking for volunteers to help with maintaining the Nativity 
Lutheran Church website.  The program we use for the website is 
very easy to use and work can be done from home.  If you would 
like to learn more about this or would like to volunteer (we will 
train you), please contact Evelyn Galli at 516-909-3119 or at 
evelyn.galli@nlcww.org. 

HELP WANTED.  THE WOMEN OF NATIVITY organization is 
looking for volunteers to represent Nativity at the Hernando 
County Drug Court, Mental Health Court, and Veteran Court 
graduations. These graduates have redeemed themselves by 
completing very stringent treatment programs. Their Treatment 
Teams have recommended that their legal cases be 
dropped. Women of Nativity participates in congratulating the 
graduates, gives them cards and Crafty Ladies' quilts, and 
provides cupcakes to make their graduation days a 
celebration. Graduations are held monthly at the Courthouse in 
Brooksville on a Thursday afternoon.  Women, men and youth 
are all invited to participate in this important mission.  If you 
would like to learn more about this program or would like to 
volunteer, please contact Susan Nordstrom at 352-428-1918.   

GARDEN HELP WANTED!  We need your help to maintain the 

gardens at the entrance of the administration building.  The 

garden serves as a bright spot for the church and as a welcome 

to all.  Only light weeding, watering and cleaning of bird baths is 

needed. A sign up sheet is on the kiosk in the narthex. Any 

questions, contact Linda Wagner at 352-799-8577 or JoAnne 

Berg at 352-428-0156. 

AV OPERATORS NEEDED. The audio operator makes sure the 

congregation can hear the spoken word and music.  Please 

consider helping to take on this very important (yet simple) task.  

Men, women, boys and girls, if you are able to operate your TV 

remote control and you have good hearing, you are a candidate to 

join the Audio Operators Team.  Only one service, one Sunday a 

month is all that is required.  Stop by the audio console at the rear 

of the sanctuary or call Art Alt at 352-596-1585 for more info. 

mailto:evelyn.galli@nlcww.org
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SAVE THE DATE 

Special Events Coming in September 



16 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Special Events Coming in October 

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS - Friday, 

October 4, 2019 - 10:00AM, Nativity 

Lutheran Church courtyard. 

On the occasion of the Feast of St. 
Francis of Assisi, we will have our annual Blessing of the 
Animals in our courtyard at 10:00AM. Please, bring your 
pets and invite your friends to bring their pets for a 
moment of prayer, and a blessing on each pet.  

Animals are indeed important in our lives. We live with 
them, we play with them, and they give us comfort and joy.  
But animals also help to nourish us. On this day, we will 
honor both our pets and those animals who give us food, 
work on our farms, and are part of the cycle of life on our 
earth.  Please bring your pets, safely contained by leash 
or cage. The whole family will enjoy this occasion to reflect 
celebrate the teachings of St. Francis as we gather for this 
meaningful ceremony. 

WORLD COMMUNION AND ELCA GLOBAL MISSION 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 6TH.  WORLD FLAG PROJECT. We 
are looking for 25 new world flags for our sanctuary.  If you 
can help, please take an envelope from the display in the 
narthex and follow the instructions on it. (Remember to 
write your name on the board, too!) Cost is $30 for the flag, 
pole, and stand. The last day to sign up is September 
29th. This will be the last year of the project if we meet 
our goal!  Thank you!  For more information, please 
contact Carlan Helgeson at 352-686-3367 or 
cdhelgeson@gmail.com. 

mailto:cdhelgeson@gmail.com
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Speakers 

FEATURED SPEAKER:  ROSLYN FRANKEN, whose 

mother survived the horrors of the notorious Auschwitz 

Concentration Camp, and father survived the 1945 nuclear 

attack on Nagasaki, Japan, while in a work camp as a 

Prisoner of War.  Noted author of “Meant to Be”, a remarkable 

story about her parents. 

DR. HARRY RICHTER, whose both parents immigrated to 

America after surviving Concentration Camp internment. 

Prayers will be offered by Rabbi Tuviah of Temple Beth David 

and additional Clergy. 

The hatred that prevails in America must stop! It is a new 

Dawn. 

CALL FOR MORE INFORMATION: 352-251-8041 
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NLC CALENDAR: You can view it on the website,  
www.nlcww.org.  If you do not have access to the website please 
let us know and we can arrange for you to receive a printed copy. 
In addition, on the website you can submit a request to schedule 
a meeting.  We have many ministries scheduling meetings 
including non-NLC groups. If you need to reserve a room, please 
make sure you submit your request to the office.  Submissions 
can be made using a form that can be obtained in the office, or 
via email to nativitylutheran63@gmail.com or via the form on the 
website.  This will help resolve any conflicts that may arise. 

WE WANT TO KEEP IN TOUCH WITH YOU - We understand 

that not everybody is online and receives the church information 

through emails, Facebook, or our web-based calendar. If you 

know of anyone that has not been able to attend church for some 

time you may be the only link between them and Nativity. We 

would appreciate it if you would keep them included in the 

happenings at  Nativity so that they may not miss out on activities 

or schedule changes. In addition, please let us know as well so 

that we can work to keep them in the loop about things at NLC. In 

addition, should you have a change in your address, phone 

number and/or email address, please let the  office know.  You 

can also include that info on the white communion cards. 

MAILBOXES:  When you come to church, please take a moment 
to check your mailbox in Winemiller Hall and see if anything was 

left for you.  

 
NEWSLETTER: If you would like to have something included in 
the October newsletter, please submit it to the office, or via email 
to nativitylutheran63@gmail.com, by September 15.    

REMINDERS 

OFFICE HOURS  - Monday through Friday - 9AM-2PM 
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MISSION STATEMENT 

With the birth of Jesus in our hearts 
we carry light and love to the world. 

  

VISION STATEMENT 

We seek to become people who live the nativity by… 

Giving Worship and Praise to our God:  Presenting ourselves before God as 
adoring servants, who, in loving God, recognize that it is no longer we who 
are at the center of the universe, but the One to whom we are  singing our 
praises. 

Intentionally giving ourselves as Christ’s servants:    Participating in his 
mission in the world, helping those who need our help, both in our church 
family and in the world beyond: recognizing that there can never really be 
any peace or joy for us until there is peace and joy for others. 

Opening our doors and our hearts to all people:  Welcoming all to our 
fellowship, caring for all in Christian love, and reaching out with the Good 
News of Jesus Christ. 

Encouraging each other to grow in faith:     Growing our understanding of 
the scripture and God’s leading in our lives through study of the Word, 
meditation, and prayer; knowing that learning is not just a matter of the 
mind, but also of the heart, and that raising questions is sometimes of more 
value than  finding answers. 

Being responsible to God through the creative use of our income, 
possessions, time and talent; recognizing that loving our neighbor is 
not so much a feeling as it is an act of will,  and that sharing what we 
have on behalf of the Kingdom of God is only  giving back what was 
already God’s to being with. 

Celebrating the gift of life together: Loving our neighbor, losing 
ourselves and then finding ourselves, having discovered that the 
Good News means that it is impossible not to feel joy in the presence 
of the Savior. 

OUR VALUES STATEMENT 

We recognize that we are not here by chance but are gathered together to 
be the church of God in Christ. 

We recognize that God is making us, through grace, into a Fellowship that 
embodies and expresses the spirit of Christ. In this fellowship, there is no 
longer Jew or Greek, there is no longer slave or free, there is no longer male 
or female, for all of us are one in Christ Jesus (Galatians 3:28). We, 
therefore, welcome equally all people, regardless of religious office, 
position, possessions, education, race, age, gender, sexual orientation, 
mental ability, physical ability or other distinctions.  (Adopted 9/7/07) 
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 September Birthdays 

September Wedding 
Anniversaries 

Dennis Rogers  9/4  

Heinz Wischnewski  9/4  

Kayla Patterson  9/5  

Anninette Wingrove  9/5  

Helen Bies  9/7  

Lorrie DeFrancesco  9/8  

Julie Roa 9/8 

Cheryl Zybell  9/8  

Ruth Ann Hoy  9/9  

Judith Ward  9/9  

Marlene Chinnici  9/11  

Guy Peeters  9/12  

Wayne Rasper  9/12  

Liz Scavuzzo  9/12  

Madison Gould  9/13  

Richard Mraz  9/16  

Glenna Schantl  9/17  

Larry Anderson  9/18 

Joanne Manos  9/18  

Joyce Bach   9/20  

Nelly Herrera-Velez  9/20  
Phyllis Simpson   9/20  
Alice Wells   9/20  
Mary McDowall  9/21  
Heidi Maclean   9/22  
Kathleen Olsen   9/24  
Gertrude Korndoerfer  9/25  
Margret Raeder  9/26  
Beryl Clements   9/27  

Kendall White   9/27  
Philip Bruden   9/29  
Jayson Martin   9/30  
Raina McDannold  9/30  

Gertrude & Alfred Korndoerfer  9/2  

Debra & Joseph LaFranca  9/4  

Anninette & Charles Wingrove  9/5  

Gail & Charlie Zboray  9/5  
Roselind & Clyde Rosten  9/9  

Judith & James Ward  9/9  

Charlotte & William Hamm  9/12  
Pam & Dennis Rogers  9/17  

Darlene & Patrick Gould  9/18  

Stephanie & Giuseppe Mattei  9/19  

JoAnne & James Stuck  9/21  

Margaret & Dieter Steffens  9/26  

Dorothy & Leonard Outhouse  9/30  


